Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting 
11:00 am
Wednesday June 15, 2011 

Unit 3078 Aspen Grove
Directors present:

Bill Hoffman, Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton
Directors excused absent:
Jim Steeb

Others present:

Matt Laubscher, Peter Miller, Ed Reagor

The meeting was called to order at 11:05 by President Thornton. 

The following homeowner comments on items not on the agenda were heard:

1. Christmas tree lights are still hanging from unit 3108. It was requested that Mr. Miller contact the owner to remove them. 

2. Unsightly white satellite wire is hanging from the chimney chase and roof eaves of unit 3119.  The owner of the unit will contacted to have them tidied up, removed, or painted to blend in with the trim.  

3. Matt Laubscher, the son of owner Fred Laubscher (unit 3048), commented that he was a year round resident of Aspen Grove and was interested in providing parking lot patrol services for vehicles without the proper permits and passes. After discussion the Board requested that Matt provide a proposal to review at their next meeting, set for 8:00 am Tuesday July 19th at treasurer Reagor’s unit 3078. 
Minutes of the April 15, 2011 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 
The Board reviewed the May 2011 financial statements. It was noted on the Mary 31st balance sheet that the operating account had a balance of over $8,000 while the reserve account had a balance of over $509,000. Assessments receivable on the balance sheet were over $15,700 while prepaid assessments were over $20,000. The November through May Profit & Loss Budget vs. Actual report showed operating expenses for the period exceeding operating income by over $123,000. This was largely due to legal, siding sealing/trim painting, retention pond expenses, and pathway snow removal expenses being over budget after seven months of the Association’s fiscal year. 

The Board reviewed the collection status on delinquent accounts. It was moved, seconded, and passed to file a small claims action on the owner of 3108 with a balance of over $5,600. It was moved seconded and passed to write off the $668.80 owed by the previous owner of unit 3150.
The procedure for borrowing money from the reserve fund was reviewed.  After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to borrow $100,000 from the reserve fund to pay for the Association’s legal fees. After July 1st a letter will be sent to the membership informing them of the status of the lawsuit regarding the leaking retention pond and the loan to the operating fund from the reserve fund for legal expenses. 

The Board reviewed a proposed budget for 2011/ 2012 presented by Mr. Thornton. Monthly increases for the various size units will range from $20 (5.73%) for the 4 bedroom 2 bath units to $35 (19.55%) for the 1 bedroom / 1bath units.  It was commented that an updated reserve study and reserve expenditure budget was still needed for 2012. Mr. Miller will obtain a proposal from Browning Reserve Group for an updated study to be presented at the next meeting. 
The Board reviewed the process for implementing an emergency special assessment. Mr. Thornton reported that he had discussed this with attorney Mike Brown. Mr. Brown agreed that the damage from the retention pond constitutes an emergency. The cost to pay legal expenses to remedy the situation could be a justifiable emergency special assessment. In July a letter will be sent to the membership informing them of the events that have transpired over the leaking retention pond. Legal expenses to date will be disclosed along with the possible need for a special assessment. It was recommended that expert witness reports, declarations, and photos of the areas damaged by the leaking retention pond be sent to the membership on compact discs. 
After discussion it was moved, seconded and passed to approve the engagement letter from McClintock Accountancy to conduct the audit for 2010/2011 and prepare the Association’s tax returns. 

The following retention pond and water runoff Issues were addressed:
1. An extension of the retention pond monitoring by Stantec Consulting from June through October 2011 was approved. 
2. A status report from attorney Mike Brown on monitoring and recording retention pond runoff was given by Mr. Thornton.
3. Mr. Thornton reported that an arborist has been retained by the Association to evaluate and report on the condition of the aspen grove.
The following winter/spring maintenance items were addressed:

1. Snow removal of the lots and paths was considered good this year, while over budget by over $50,000.

2. Grounds clean up is being done by the Camco maintenance crew.
3. Completion of siding staining and trim/fascia painting will be done by Sierra Paint & Chemical. Mr. Miller will be meeting with Tom Jones in the next few weeks to determine which buildings are to be stained this summer 
4. Correction of buried deck posts is being addressed by Meng Construction. A list of the posts requiring work is being compiled by Meng and will be prioritized 1, 2, 3 based on the level of deterioration. 

5. Pathway repairs, resurfacing, and addition of steps in certain areas to reduce slope will be prioritized 1, 2, 3 on the basis of preventative maintenance. The property manager has evaluated the area with Jerry Krug of Advanced Asphalt. A proposal for recommended re sloping pathway work is expected soon. 

6. Water intrusion at corners of siding and roof flashing is being inspected by Meng Construction. Approximately 200 areas have been identified. A list of the areas requiring work will be evaluated on a 1, 2, 3 priority basis. 
7. Buildings meter room door replacement is nearly completed. Still no closing or latching system has been devised. 
8. Rear stairway girder attachment in the tower buildings is being done by Meng Construction. Priyatosh Ray of Stantec Consulting is drawing up the plans for the replacement/repair work. 

The following Architectural Review Committee business was addressed:
1. A list of items allowed for storage on decks and CC&R infractions subject to fine levying will be worked on by Mr. Miller and Mrs. Reagor. It should be completed by July 25th to be included in the annual meeting mailing to the membership. 
2. Utility closet door replacement was not done last fall due to the early onset of winter. Doors will be inspected this summer for replacement in the fall. 
3. Mr. Hofmann gave the planning committee report.  His committee has compiled a list of improvement items for consideration by the membership. They will be sent in a letter with a response card for owners to rank the items in order of importance. 
4. A procedure for the reduction/elimination of television noise through the wall of neighboring units was discussed. Owners with the offending electronic devices will be informed that they cannot do anything that creates a nuisance. Either they remove the appliance from the wall or turn it down. If they are in violation they must resolve the issue by a certain date or they will be subject to a fine. 
5. Mr. Thornton reported on the fuels reduction program and costs. He recently met with NCSD Forester Joe Baron and Northstar Fire Chief Mark Shadowens to find out what needed to be done this year to be in compliance with PRC 4291 and NCSD Ordinance 20-06. Approximately ½ of the property will be treated this year. The areas are on the perimeter bordering the Village and Martis Creek. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the expenditure of approximately $13,000 to have the labor crew of Lynell Borbon do the defensible space work. Mr. Thornton will be working on getting the costs of a seed harvesting and banking program for the association’s trees. 
A security service update was given by Mr. Thornton. It was suggested that Board Members be issued parking ticket books to cite vehicles without proper parking passes or permits. A list of license plates of vehicles that have been cited by Northstar Security will be obtained. The idea of paying Northstar Security a $5,000 retainer and so much per call was discussed. 
The next meeting was set for 8:00 am Tuesday July 19th at Treasurer Reagor’s unit. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 2:10 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
